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Walk Like MADD
CTCPA members (and family and friends!) laced up their sneakers to curb drunk driving with the annual Walk Like MADD 
charity event, held on May 2 at a new location – the XFINITY Theatre in Hartford.

New and Young Professionals News

Mark Connolly, an assurance associ-
ate with McGladrey in New Haven, was 
recently awarded the 2014 Elijah Watt 
Sells Award by the American Institute 
of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA) 
for outstanding performance on the Uni-
form CPA Exam.  

The award was bestowed upon candidates who have ob-
tained a cumulative average score above 95.50 across all 
four sections of the exam, passed all four sections of the 
exam on their first attempt, and completed testing in 2014. 
A total of 91,384 individuals sat for the exam in 2014, with 
60 candidates meeting the criteria to receive the Elijah Watt 
Sells Award. 

Connolly joined McGladrey in 2013, after a year as an 
XBRL research assistant at the Financial Accounting Stan-
dards Board (FASB). He graduated from the University of 
Connecticut in 2011 with a B.A. in economics, a B.S. in 
accounting, and a B.S. in resource economics.

The AICPA established the Elijah Watt Sells Award in 1923. 
Sells, one of the first CPAs in the U.S., was active in the es-
tablishment of the AICPA and played a key role in advanc-
ing professional education within the profession.

Connolly Recognized with  
Elijah Watt Sells Award for  
CPA Exam Performance

Tyler Losure, who has worked along-
side CTCPA Membership and Aca-
demics Manager Alicia Strong since 
September, has been named to  
CTCPA’s new position of career and 
academic development coordinator, 
working with Strong to continue to 

build the CTCPA’s relationships with students and new and 
young professionals.  

Losure graduated in May with an M.S. in Communication 
and also holds a B.S. in Communication from the Univer-
sity of Hartford.  

He will focus on encouraging and motivating four-year  
college and university students to pursue the CPA cre-
dential, making frequent visits to campus classrooms and 
career fairs, and hiring and supervising CTCPA’s Campus 
Representatives.  

In addition, Losure will work to expand the popular 
New and Young Professionals programming for current 
and prospective CTCPA members in Fairfield County, 
holding events and building relationships with new and 
young professionals who may eventually transition into  
CTCPA leadership.

CTCPA Intern Tyler Losure  
Named New Career and Academic 
Development Coordinator







24 www.ctcpas.org   

Member Snapshots

Hundreds of runners and walkers recently participated in the BlumShapiro 
5K for Camp Courant at the Travelers Championship.  Hartford’s Camp 
Courant is the oldest and largest free summer day camp in the country.  

The seventh BlumShapiro 5K is the annual kick off to charitable events 
at the Travelers Championship. The race also features fun activities for all 
ages, including mini golf putting greens, clowns, face painting, inflatables, 
games, and more.

BlumShapiro 5K Kicks Off Charitable Events at 
Travelers Championship

+  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +

We’re looking for your snapshots of interest to the general Society membership. 
Items submitted should relate to Connecticut’s professional accounting community 
and will be included as space allows and at the discretion of the editor. Please send 
your submissions to Managing Editor Kirsten Piechota at kirstenp@ctcpas.org.

Sybil Shapiro of Clinton breaks the women’s course record at the recent BlumShapiro 5K for 
Camp Courant at the Travelers Championship in a time of 17:46.  

Post University recently inducted a dozen honorees into its new Hall of Fame as 
part of the school’s year-long 125th anniversary celebration.  The inaugural group 
of 12 inductees represent the “best of the best” of Post’s alumni, faculty and staff, 
and supporters, and were selected from more than 50 nominations received from 
the public. 

Daniel Kusaila, a partner with Crowe Horwath (formerly Saslow Lufkin & Buggy) 
in Simsbury, was among those inducted. He received a B.S. in accounting from 
Post University in 1999 and now sits on the school’s Accounting Advisory Board 
and has “continually worked to provide employment opportunities and scholarship 
dollars to Post students.”  

CTCPA Past President Noelle Taddei, an associate professor of accounting 
at Post University, explained that “Dan’s relationship with Post did not end at 
commencement, but rather took on momentum.”  He and his firm actively recruit 
Post University accounting majors for internships and career hires and, to date, have 
provided nine students with the opportunity to begin their careers with the firm.  

Kusaila Inducted into Post University Hall of Fame

Pictured at the Hall of Fame induction are (from left) 
Niki Garceau, Alicia Mala, CTCPA Past President Noelle 
Taddei, Kusaila, Zachary Budd, and Leah McQueeney. 
Taddei is an associate professor of accounting at Post 
University, and all others pictured are Post University 
alumni who work or have worked for Dan Kusaila. 

Post University alumnus Daniel Kusaila, a 
partner with Crowe Horwath (formerly Saslow 
Lufkin & Buggy), was recently inducted into the 
Post University Hall of Fame. 
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Team members from CohnReznick’s Hartford office 
volunteered for JA in a Day in June in 11 classrooms at 
the Betances STEM Magnet School, teaching students in 
grades four through six about entrepreneurship.  Everyone 
“had a great time, returned to the office exhausted, and 
can’t wait to do it again!”

CohnReznick Hartford Office Teaches 
Entrepreneurship through JA in a Day  

Honors and Awards

BlumShapiro Shel-
ton Office Manag-
ing Partner John 
Zinno received 
the 2015 Reverend 
John P. Blanchfield 

Community Service Award from Saint 
Mary School in Waterbury.  The award 
is presented annually to an individual 
who “embodies the school’s philoso-
phy of Christian scholarship and com-
munity service.” Zinno was honored 
with others at a special event, “The 
Bells of Saint Mary … Long May They 
Ring,” in May.

Stephen Toross, 
a tax partner with 
Whittlesey & Had-
ley in Hartford, has 
been installed as 
the 2015 Honorary 
Inductee into Beta 

Alpha Psi, the honorary organization 
of financial information professionals, 
at the University of Hartford’s Barney 
School of Business. Toross gradu-
ated from the school in 1984.

BlumShapiro received a 2015 Busi-
ness Champions Award for its work in 
community involvement. The annual 
awards, produced in partnership by 
the MetroHartford Alliance and Hart-
ford Business Journal, celebrates the 
achievements of the greater Hartford 
region’s privately held companies in 
several areas.  BlumShapiro employ-
ees serve as board members and in top 

leadership roles in more than 130 orga-
nizations, including the United Way of 
Central and Northeastern Connecticut, 
American Red Cross, World Affairs 
Council, Greater Hartford Arts Coun-
cil, Boys and Girls Club, and Habitat 
for Humanity. In addition, BlumShapiro 
actively leads several annual, commu-
nity-based programs. 

Professional Activities

George M. Thom-
son, principal and 
director of account-
ing and auditing 
services at Filomeno 
& Company in West 
Hartford, has been 

named the next chair of the MetroHart-
ford Alliance’s Strategic Partners.

Leonard M. Ro-
maniello Jr., man-
aging partner of 
Lenkowski Loner-
gan & Co. in Mid-
dlebury, has been 
appointed to the 

Board of Directors of Naugatuck Valley 
Savings and Loan.

Paul A. Caiafa, managing member of 
CPA Tax Solutions in Hamden, served 
as a panelist for a planned giving 
workshop for a group of potential do-
nor alumni at Notre Dame High School 
in West Haven.  Caiafa, who spoke 
alongside an attorney and a financial 
planner, discussed the tax aspects 
of charitable giving as it relates to in-
come, estate, and retirement planning.

Thomas F. Scan-
lon, president of 
Borgida & Com-
pany, with offices 
in Manchester, 
Storrs, and Nian-
tic, recently spoke 

to high school students involved with 
Future Business Leaders of America 
about finance and banking at MCC on 
Main in the Viscogliosi Entrepreneur-
ship Center in Manchester. 

CohnReznick LLP has created a col-
laborative market solution with Frier & 
Levitt, a national boutique healthcare 
law firm providing regulatory, transac-
tional, and litigation advice, and CSI 
Specialty Group, which provides spe-
cialty pharmacy consulting, workforce 
planning, and talent acquisition solu-
tions. The alliance will provide a com-
prehensive array of services tailored to 
the specialty pharmacy industry.

Members in the Media

Bruce Blasnik, CTCPA president and 
a partner with O’Connor Davies in 
Stamford, and Alan Clavette, CTCPA 
past president and managing member 
of Clavette & Company in Newtown, 
were quoted in the April 14 Stamford 
Advocate article “Tax day dawns as 
CPAs buried in work at deadline.”

Thomas Filomeno, president of Filo-
meno & Company in West Hartford, 
was featured in “Filomeno focuses 
on developing culture, people” in the 
Hartford Business Journal.

Member News
+  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +

Send your news to Assistant Editor Caitlin Bailey O’Neill at caitlinb@ctcpas.org.  
Headshot photographs will also be published as space allows.



26 www.ctcpas.org   

General
 

Are your clients receiving payments from 
a private mortgage (purchase money mort-
gage), an annuity, an award from a lawsuit, 
or from winning the Connecticut Lottery? 
Are they having financial difficulty? Di-
vorce? Estate liquidation? Concord Eq-
uity Group, LLC is Connecticut’s leader in 
purchasing and appraising these types of 
receivables. Help your clients manage the 
sale of these assets. 860-873-0400. 

Exam Question Writers Wanted – ICMA. 
The CMA Exam is seeking question writers 
who will be compensated for accepted 
questions. For more information or to 
request an application, please contact Bill 
Cordes, ICMA, Director, Exam Development 
via email at wcordes@imanet.org. 

Mergers/Acquisitions
 

CPA firm would like to buy all or part of 
your accounting, tax, or investment prac-
tice. Call Mark J. Mazzone of D’Agostino & 
Mazzone at 860-257-4005.

Growing firm interested in acquisitions – 
Bakewell & Mulhare, LLC. Well-established 
firm in Litchfield County is looking to acquire 
other small firms or sole practitioners in 
need of succession planning. We strive to 
provide our clients with the highest level 
of service and technical advice. We have 
a dedicated staff and a broad spectrum 
of available services. Please reply with 
complete confidence to Scott Mulhare at 
scott@bakewellmulhare.com. 

Merge into a larger firm – One of the 
major firms in Connecticut is interested in 
merging in another practice. We seek a firm 
that is interested in becoming an integral 
part of our long-term growth strategy. If you 
are concerned about obtaining quality staff 
or about having the resources to achieve 
maximum success, we could be the 
place for you. To discuss this, in complete 
confidence, please contact Drew Andrews, 
Managing Partner, Whittlesey & Hadley, 
P.C., 280 Trumbull St., 24th Flr., Hartford, 
CT 06103, phone: 860-524-4430, or email: 
aandrews@whcpa.com. 

Northern Fairfield County Tax Practice – 
Two retirement-minded partners with tax 
practice seeking successors. Individuals 
with current practices preferred.  Please 
respond via the form at www.ctcpas.org/
FairfieldTaxPractice. 

Practices for Sale – Accounting Practice 
Sales: Shoreline New Haven County CPA 
grossing $191,000, Farmington Valley 
CPA grossing $119,000, and suburban 
Hartford CPA grossing $203,000. For 
more information, contact Lori Newcomer 
today at 888-277-6040 or LNewcomer@
APSLeader.com. Seller pays brokerage fee.

Reynolds & Rowella LLP, a leading 
Fairfield County CPA firm, is interested 
in potential acquisitions of area practices. 
Our areas of expertise include closely held 
businesses, high-net-worth individuals, 
litigation support, audits, and estates and 
trusts. We pride ourselves on providing 
quality, proactive solutions and services 
to our clients, and we are interested in 
discussing how we may provide solutions 
for your practice, too. Learn more about 
us at www.reynoldsrowella.com. Direct, 
confidential inquiries may be initiated via 
email to frankr@reynoldsrowella.com. 

Waterbury-area CPA looking to relocate 
within 2 years searching for firm or 
individual to transition client base to. Full 
transition assistance. Revenue 630K. Very 
profitable small office. Reasonable price. 
Flexible payment arrangements. Great 
client mix. Reply to Box #1675, 716 Brook 
St., Ste. 100, Rocky Hill, CT 06067.  Please 
mark envelope “confidential.”

We are a growing two-partner firm in 
Fairfield County interested in building the 
major practice in our area. Accordingly, 
we are exploring merger or affiliation 
with another strong firm (or individual). 
For a confidential discussion, please 
contact Tony Cirone at Equale & Cirone, 
LLP by phone at 203-798-2721 or email  
tcirone@ecllp.com. 

Help Wanted
Accountant – Castanho Financial Group, 
LLC.  We are a steady growing CPA firm 
located in East Hartford that are seeking 
two professionals to join our team as Staff 
Accountants. We need a full-time staff 
accountant and a temporary tax season 
Staff Accountant. Our business casual 
office offers opportunities for advancement, 
growth,  and variety. Enjoy the rewards of 
direct client contact as you partner with 
business owners to innovatively manage 
change and enhance the value of their 
companies. Begin a long-term relationship 
with a firm that is team-orientated in a 
beautiful setting. If you have the necessary 
experience we strongly encourage you to 

apply. The ideal candidate would have 2+ 
years public accounting experience with a 
strong emphasis on taxation. We offer an 
excellent compensation package including 
health insurance and a retirement plan.  
Email: leann@castanhocpa.com, fax: 860-
895-6443, phone: 860-895-6423, mail: 
1622 Main Street, East Hartford, CT 06108.

Accountant – Tax – CPA firm seeking 
individual with 5+ years tax experience to 
supplement growth. Such person should 
have the required knowledge to complete 
the forms: 1120, 1120s, 1065, 1041, 1040, 
and related schedules. Salary negotiable, 
benefits included. Kindly forward your 
resume to: Thomas S. Monterosso, CPA, 
P.C., 65 Cherry St., Milford, CT 06460, 
email: thomas.monterosso@snet.net, or 
fax: 203-876-1690. Thank you.

Audit Senior – Venman & Co. LLC.  We 
are a mid-sized public accounting firm in 
Shelton and have been offering quality 
service to our diverse client base for over 
70 years. We are seeking to fill key positions 
on our team. 3+ years of public accounting 
experience; CPA a plus. Experience with 
ProSystem Engagement and Tax and not-
for-profit audit experience are a strong plus. 
Benefits include education reimbursement. 
Reply to recruiting@venmanllc.com, fax: 
203-929-9095, mail: Venman & Co. LLC, 
375 Bridgeport Avenue, Shelton, CT 06484, 
Attn: Janet Barillari.

CPA – Create your own path in a well- 
established local firm. Use your entre-
preneurial spirit and solid understand-
ing of privately owned businesses to 
discover broad opportunities with our 
active CPA and business advisory firm. 
Experience in public accounting and CPA  
required. Send resume and cover letter 
to: Steven Bokoff, Goldblatt Bokoff LLC, 
457 West Main St., Norwich, CT 06360 or  
steve@goldblattbokoff.com.  

CPA or Senior Accountant – Weinstein & 
Formanek, CPAs.  CPA firm seeks senior 
accountant (CPA a plus) to work with 
our 5-person team on accounting, tax, 
and financial reporting client projects. 
ProSystem fx tax software experience a plus. 
Peer review experience a plus. Qualified 
applicants must be within a 30-minute drive 
of our Mamaroneck, NY office. 5+ years 
public accounting firm experience required. 
Website: www.foadvisor.com, email: peter@
foadvisor.com, phone: 914-698-4123, mail: 
141 East Boston Post Road, Mamaroneck, 
NY 10543.

>> Classified Advertisements >>

u

Place your classified at www.ctcpas.org/classifieds 
or contact Kirsten Piechota at kirstenp@ctcpas.org 
or 860-258-0231.
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Connecticut High School Accounting Scholarship Winners
Educational Trust Fund trustees presented scholarships to high school students from around the state.

(back row, from left) Derek Parker - Cromwell High School, Jacob Theroux – Killingly High School, Michael Nowik – Berlin High School, Christopher 
Tweeddale – Granby Memorial High School, Matthew Valentine – Tourtellotte Memorial High School, Robert Roberge – Bristol Central High School, 
Zoe LaVergne – Woodstock Academy, (front row, from left) Victoria Bui – South Windsor High School, Alyssa Vagnini – Pomperaug High School, 
Junae Manderson – Windsor High School, Gabrielle Westrate – Fitch High School, Jenna Plotzky – Westhill High School, Rui Xin Zheng – Norwich 
Free Academy, and Sabrina Walters – New Fairfield High School.

paid advertisement 

Learn more at
www.ctcpas.org/recruiting. 

Reserve Your Space in 
The Guide to  

Connecticut CPA  
Employers
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On May 8, some of Connecticut’s finest com-
munity college accounting students gathered 
at the CTCPA Education Center for the annual 
Community College Accounting Scholarship 
Luncheon. Trustees presented each student 
with a $750 (renewable) scholarship for full-
time students or $375 (renewable) scholar-
ship for part-time students. Congratulations 
to the winners! Sarah O’Neill 

Gateway  
Community College

Claudio Rojas-Verde 
Gateway  

Community College

Mallory Wood 
Gateway  

Community College

Timothy Doak 
Middlesex  

Community College

Marcia Garzon 
Naugatuck Valley  

Community College

Carolina Orlandi 
Norwalk  

Community College

Carolina  
Ortega-Munoz 

Norwalk  
Community College

Heather Evans 
Quinebaug Valley  

Community College

Jordan Provost 
Quinebaug Valley  

Community College

Alisa Kolenovic 
Housatonic  

Community College

Katarzyna Pigiel 
Housatonic  

Community College

Educational Trust Fund Trustees Recognize  
Outstanding Community College Accounting Students 

Unable to attend: 
Angela Lathrop, Three Rivers Community College View more photos at www.ctcpas.org/photos.>>

Regene Abandula, a 
2013 recipient of the 
Outstanding Community 
College Accounting 
Student Scholarship 
and now a graduate of 
Three Rivers Community 
College and Eastern 
Connecticut State 
University, gives the 
keynote address.  
Abandula is now a 
staff auditor with 
BlumShapiro.

2014-2015 ETF Chair Stephen Pedneault welcomes scholarship recipients and their guests. 






